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May 31, 2016 

 

Douglas M. Sheeley, Sc.D. 

Division of Biomedical Technology, Bioinformatics, and Computational Biology 

National Institute of General Medical Sciences, 

National Institute of Health 

45 Center Drive MSC 6200  

Bethesda, MD, 20892-6200 

 

RE: 

 

 

The American Society of Hematology (ASH) appreciates the opportunity to respond 

to the Request for Information (RFI) on the Need for and Support of Research 

Resources for the Biomedical Research Community (NOT-GM-16-103), issued April 

4, 2016 by the National Institute of General Medical Sciences (NIGMS). 

 

ASH represents over 16,000 clinicians and scientists worldwide, who are committed 

to the study of blood and blood-related diseases. These disorders encompass 

malignant hematologic disorders, such as leukemia, lymphoma, and multiple 

myeloma, as well as non-malignant conditions, such as sickle cell anemia, 

thalassemia, bone marrow failure, venous thromboembolism, and hemophilia. ASH 

membership is comprised of basic, translational, and clinicfor

 identifying areas of unmet need, as 

well as providing research resources that will benefit the biomedical community. ASH 

believes that development of technology with access to research resources is crucial 

for the safe and effective translation and use of evolving novel technologies in a 

clinical setting.   
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